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Chairman’s Report for UK Trust Meeting 10th October 2020 
  
For almost all of us, this has been a year quite unlike any other.  Phakamisa is no exception. 
 
In South Africa, planned changes were being implemented to further reduce costs when Covid-19 
struck. Phakamisa had to close with immediate effect and, tragically, the Director of Phakamisa, Mrs 
Thokozani Poswa contracted Covid -19 and died. 
 
We held an extraordinary meeting in July, following the news of Thokozani's death. At this meeting it 
was agreed, amongst other things, to hold a Thanksgiving Service in Thokozani's memory, to coincide 
with the Trust Meeting scheduled for Saturday 24th April 2021, in Long Eaton. It is planned to hold the 
Trust Meeting in the morning and the Thanksgiving Service in the afternoon.  £4,920 has so far been 
raised in Thokozani's memory.  The Chair of the S.A. Board , Neil Purdon was quite overwhelmed by 
the response and we shall liaise closely with him to agree what might constitute a fitting tribute. He will 
also keep us updated on the recruitment of a new Director. 
 
In the meantime, the work of Phakamisa has resumed, with a skeleton staff initially and more recently 
with a full (but reduced) complement of staff, operating within health and safety constraints, which 
mean that the team has been split into two groups, with each group working alternate days.  Sadly, 
several members of staff have either died, or have lost loved ones as a result of Covid-19.  No further 
staff reductions are planned in the short term. 
 
The events of 2020 have highlighted the need for the Phakamisa web site to be kept up to date and 
closely monitored.  Ann Clark has been conscientious in this and has worked in close liaison with Neil 
Purdon, who has either provided, or approved all amendments made to the web site since the 
outbreak of Covid-19.  Neil has also kept the SA Facebook page up to date. 
 
Neil had previously tendered his resignation as Chair of the SA Board, but withdrew it immediately 
when Covid-19 raised its ugly head.  His plan is to continue for the foreseeable future, but to hand 
over to a successor in the medium to long term. 
 
Financially, Phakamisa is surviving by dipping into investments, but not to the extent anticipated when 
the budget was prepared, thanks to continuing donations from the UK and Ireland and to the demise of 
the ZAR on international markets (now exchanging at under 5p (ZAR21.3 to the £!). It seems that 
Thokozani’s visit to Ireland has reaped dividends and our thanks must be extended to Brian (Brown) 
for this initiative. 
 
Concerning replacement of the vehicle, Neil is encouraged by the amount raised so far (£3,655) He 
also tells me that the prognosis on the existing vehicle following the detailed roadworthiness 
examination is slightly better than was first thought – about 6-9 months before a replacement will be 
necessary.  The vehicle is still well used, but under stricter controls than were exercised previously! 
 
My sincere thanks go to all our supporters and, of course, our dedicated team of trustees, without 
whom the work of UK Trust would not be possible. 
 
Bob Mawer           3/10/20 
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